Girdwood Land Use Committee 

Notice of Agenda
for 

March 8, 2005 Regular meeting

The following items have been submitted as agenda items for consideration at the March 8, 2005 regular meeting of the Girdwood Land Use Committee.  Voting members of the Land Use Committee (LUC) are any resident, property or business owner in Girdwood who is 18 years of age or older – and in attendance at the meeting.  Community involvement is essential and all members of the community are encouraged to attend and participate.
What:
Regular meeting of the Girdwood Land Use Committee

Where:
Glacier City Hall (next to Little Bears)

Date:
March 8, 2005 

Time:
7:00 pm

Agenda Item 1: Officer Reports and LUC comments and actions as necessary.  See attached February 8, 2005 meeting minutes. 
Old Business:
Agenda Item # 2: Case No. 2005-039, an ordinance amending Title 21 for neighborhood planning. For information and explanation at the March 8th meeting.
Agenda Item # 3:

Continuation of Tom Nelson’s explanation to the Land Use Committee of Chapter 9 of the revised Title 21 from the February 8, 2005 LUC meeting and action as deemed appropriate by the Land Use Committee.  Note: For further information, the February Agenda Item and Notice on this agenda item, as revised, is attached at the end of this meeting notice.
New Business :

Agenda Item # 4: 

Timely notification to Girdwood of issues and cases from Municipal Department of Community Planning.

** End of Notice **

If you would like to receive Land Use Committee information or notification of meetings by email, please email me at RonBurson@arctic.net with your request.  

Attachement:

The February 8, 2005 Girdwood Land Use Committee meeting Agenda Item 3 is hereby amended and revised to include a report from Mr. Tom Nelson, MOA Planning Director who will explain the new Title 21 and Chapter 9 of the Title, which are the proposed new Girdwood Land Use Regulations.  Mr. Nelson will also address the Land Use Committee at the March 8, 2005 regular meeting of the Land Use Committee on the same subject.  The Girdwood Land Use Committee will tentatively be scheduled to act on their recommendation(s) to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors at the March 8 meeting. The full agenda, as originally posted on February 1, 2005 is attached for your reference.  

For those with internet access, information on the proposed new Title, Chapter 9 can be found at or downloaded from http://www.muni.org/Planning/prj_T21_Girdwood.cfm.  It is available from the MOA Planning Department and will also be available at the Gerrish Branch Library, next to the Girdwood Elementary School.

· February 8, 2005 - Amended and Revised Agenda Item 3:  Tom Nelson, MOA Planning Director, has indicated there might be an advantage to passing Chapter 9 of Title 21, the Chapter directed towards Girdwood, in 2005 rather than waiting for the entire document to be approved as expected in 2006.  Mr. Nelson will attend this meeting of the Land Use Committee to provide information and answer questions presented by those attending the meeting.  

· As is the procedure with matters of such complexity, information will also be presented at the March 8, 2005 Land Use Committee meeting, and a vote of the LUC with its recommendations to the GBOS will be conducted at that meeting or a future meeting, as deemed appropriate by the LUC.

Background Information on the proposed new Title 21, Chapter 9:

This is a short “extract” from the proposed regulations for introduction purposes only.  The entire proposed Chapter 9 is about 100 pages in length.  Please take the time to necessary to learn about the proposed change to our land use regulations and participate with your attendance and vote at the Land Use Committee meeting on February 8th and March 8th.

Chapter 21.09: GIRDWOOD LAND USE REGULATIONS

Sec. 21.09.030 Administration and Review Procedures

Title 21: Girdwood Chapter ADVISORY COMMITTEE REVIEW DRAFT – JANUARY 2004

21.09.010 PURPOSE

The purposes of this Chapter 21.09 are to adopt standards and regulations that will preserve and enhance the distinctive mountain-resort character and natural environment of the Girdwood area and to avoid overlap with standards and regulations applicable in other districts of the Municipality of Anchorage.

21.09.020 APPLICATION OF CHAPTER 21.09

A. Applicability

These regulations and standards shall apply only to the Girdwood area of the Municipality of Anchorage as further delineated below.

B. Relationship to Other Title 21 Provisions

To the extent that any of the provisions of this Chapter 21.09 conflict with other provisions of this Title 21, the provisions of this Chapter 21.09 shall govern. If certain provisions overlap but are not in conflict, then the provisions of this Chapter 21.09 shall be considered to supplement Title 21 requirements and are additional requirements.

C. Girdwood Defined

This Title applies to, and the term Girdwood in this Title refers to, the land in Girdwood Valley shown on the Girdwood map in Section 21.09.020.D. and having the following real property description: Those lands lying within the boundary of the Municipality of Anchorage, within the Anchorage Recording District, Third Judicial District, State of Alaska; including all private, municipal and state land and those lands under state selection in Chugach National Forest; more particularly described as follows:

1. Township 10 North, Range Two East, Seward Meridian; a. Sections 1, 2, 3, 4, 9, 10, 11, 12, 15, 16, 17, 19, 20, 21, 28, 29, 30,32, 33: All; b. Sections 5, 7, 8, 18: All, excluding Chugach State Park; c. Section 14: W2; d. Section N2N2

2. Township 10 North, Range Three East, Seward Meridian; a. Section 5: All, excluding the NE4 within Chugach National Forest; b. Section 6: All; c. Section 7: All, excluding the SE4 within Chugach National Forest; d. Section 8: NW4; e. Section 18: N2NW4

3. Township 11 North, Range Three East, Seward Meridian; a. Sections 29,31: All; b. Sections 20, 30: SE4; c. Section 21: W2SW4; d. Section 28: W2W2; e. Section 32: NE4; f. Section 33: NW4NW4

4. Township 11 North, Range Two East, Seward Meridian; a. Section 20, 21, 22, 27, 28, 29, 32, 33, 34: All; b. Sections 19, 30, 31: E2E2; c. Sections 23, 26: W2W2; d. Section 35: All, excluding the N2NE4 and NE4N4 within Chugach National Forest; e. Section 36: All, excluding the NW4NW4 within Chugach National Forest; f. But excluding those lands within the boundaries of Chugach State Park and non-state-selected lands with Chugach National Forest

D. Chapter 21.09 Area Map

[Insert area map]

E. Conformance with Chapter 21.09

No building, structure or land shall be used or occupied and no development shall be undertaken within Girdwood except in conformity with the provisions of this Chapter and other applicable laws and regulations. Specifically, no person may: 

1. Construct a building, or addition to an existing building, whose floor area is 100 square feet or greater;

2. Excavate more than 300 cubic feet on any lot or tract;

3. Fill or grade more than 900 cubic feet on any lot or tract;

4. Change the principal use of a building; or

5. Clear and grub more than 2000 square feet; without first obtaining the required development approvals required by this Title. Certain uses also require a conditional use permit and certain properties require master plan review before a development permit may be issued. Some uses are prohibited in certain use districts in Girdwood.

Girdwood Land Use Committee - 02/08/05 Meeting Minutes
Call to Order:7:00 PM - Ron Burson called the meeting to order. 24 people were present.

Announcements

050208 Agenda Item 1

· Ron Burson announced that Larry Daniels and Diana Stone Livingston were out of town and that Ron would chair the meeting. 
· Ron explained that he would run the meeting using an informal version of Roberts Rules of Order. 

· He also announced that he had rearranged the order of the agenda, putting Title 21 at the end (there were no objections). 

· He announced that there would be an FCC meeting on 2/16, a GBOS meeting on 2/21, and the next LUC meeting on 3/8. 

· Finally, he announced that anybody who wants to may be included on the LUC email list to simply include your email address when you sign in.

· [The secretary adds: If you did not attend the meeting, you may still get on the LUC email notification list by emailing Ron at ronburson@arctic.net, and he will gladly add your name to his list. Ron uses BCC for the general public, so your address won't show.]
Approval of Minutes

050208 Agenda Item 1
· Motion: To approve the meeting minutes for January. 1.Gallup/2.Sears - PASSED (unanimous)
New Business

· Skateboard Park – 050208 Agenda Item 4

· Chad Frank from the Muni Parks & Rec explained that Girdwood's skateboard park is getting run down and hazardous. It's too close to Little Bears, meaning that there is not enough separation between the big kids and little kids. A Skate Park subcommittee is forming, and they will meet here at Friday 2/11 at 5pm. Any interested person may join this group. The skateboarders themselves are encouraged to attend. So far the subcommittee includes Chad Frank, Marcus Tingle from GBOS, Ron Burson from LUC, Scott Liska, who got the original skate park off the ground, Kerry Barnes, who develops skate parks, Carol Howerton, and Lewis Leonard.

· Dave Wilson said that the existing park is used heavily during the June snowboard camps and during Forest Fair weekend. It's not used as much the rest of the time.

· Chad Frank said the existing park gets refurbished every year in preparation for the snowboard camps, and that it deteriorates quickly due to its wooden structures being exposed to Girdwood's heavy rainfall.

· John Gallup asked how large the new skate park would be. Kerry Barnes answered that skate parks can range from 20'x40' all the way up to five acres.

· Chad mentioned that a potential location would be the lot next to the coffee cart.

· Dave Sears asked how much the new park would cost. Chad said $100,000 is average.

· Several people mentioned that concrete structures would be more suitable for Girdwood. Wood structures are easier to change and update, but they deteriorate quickly in this climate.

· Scott Kirk asked for clarification regarding why the big kids need to be farther away from the little kids. Chad said that there have been incidents of smoking, cussing, and empty beer bottles around the skate park. It needs to be in a place visible to State Troopers so they can see it when they are on patrol.

· Ron explained that the point of forming a task force for a new skate park is to obtain grant money from the Tony Hawk Foundation. They offer grants from $1,000 to $25,000. Their board meets twice a year, on Mar. 1 and Sep. 1, to review grant applications. The goal is to have a grant application ready by the Sep. 1 deadline.

· Dave Sears said that the site near the intersection of Hightower and Alyeska Hwy. is the busiest in Girdwood, and that parking would be an issue. Marcus Tingle said that the site near the dog leg at the end of [need street name] would also be a good location.

· Motion: Whereas interest has been expressed by members of the Girdwood Community for a skateboard park, and whereas grant money or other funding may be available for construction of such recreational facilities, and whereas community interest and involvement is essential for the success of acquiring the necessary grants and approvals, therefore be it resolved the LUC form a committee to research depth of interest within the community and the viability of acquiring such grants. 1.Gallup/2.Herschleb - PASSED (24-0-2)

· B. Turnagain Arm Health Center


050208 Agenda Item 2

· Margaret Strachan, President of the Turnagain Arm Health Center explained their two tier approach to getting their non-profit health center project off the ground. 1. acquire grant funds to purchase the existing health center from Kerry Dorius, and 2. acquire land. It costs about 2.5 million to build a health center. It will be built where the existing post office is now.

· John Gallup asked if they would require the whole site. Margaret said yes, both lots would be used.

· John Gallup asked if there could be space provided for other professional office suites in the new building. Margaret said that could be a possibility. Nobody had thought of that yet.

· Julie Jonas asked if the current building will be compatible with the new Title 21. Tom Nelson said they wouldn’t be using the current building. There will be a new one.

· Joe Hanson said that these new buildings are being built in a 100 year flood plain. The new post office is raised, but that makes the existing buildings in the area more prone to flooding. Tom said you have to make the ground floor higher in that area. That's why Chair 5 is on a raised platform.

· Motion: LUC recommends approval of a separate location and entities for the Girdwood Library & Community Center and the Turnagain Arm Health Center; and for the proposed Health Center to be located in Girdwood Town Square on the site where the US Post Office is currently located. 1.Strachen/2.Kirk - PASSED (23-1-0)
· C. Title 21, Chapter 9


050208 Agenda Item 3

· Tom Nelson, MOA Planning Director, came to tell us about Title 21, Chapter 9. He gave a brief history of the updating of Title 21, which is the Anchorage municipal code pertaining to buildings and land uses. The Girdwood Area Plan was adopted about 10 years ago. We are zoned R-11, which is a hybrid district. The Girdwood Area Plan is not very specific regarding commercial uses. We have some unusual industrial uses happening in Girdwood, such as candle making, that don't fit in with our current commercial zoning. Those will now be included.

· Chapter 9 is the Girdwood specific portion of Title 21, and is almost complete. It will be finished before the rest of Title 21, which has 13 chapters altogether. There will be a chance to have the Anchorage Assembly focus on the Girdwood section early. The advantage of this is that we won't have to be lumped in with Anchorage, Chugiak, and Eagle River when it's time for the Assembly to adopt the entire document in 2006. Our part of it could be adopted in 2005. Tom came to give us an early heads up. He would like to be able to put Chapter 9 before the Assembly in October, before they have to focus on other large items coming up, such as the budget. He will be back at the March 8 LUC meeting asking us to give our recommendations to the GBOS. It's time for everyone to do their homework.

· Anne Herschleb asked if there were any outstanding issues that haven't been settled by the LUC Title 21 Subcommittee, or if everything is ready to go. Tom said most of the issues have been resolved. There were some heated discussions about yard setbacks, tree retention, and open space, but these are mostly resolved. There were concerns regarding the impact on already subdivided areas. Minimum lot size will still be 11,400 sq. ft. in the already subdivided areas. 8,400 sq. ft. is recommended for future development areas. There will also be a change in how large commercial designated (resort) areas will be developed. They will have to go through a new master planning process, because of the magnitude of their impact.

· Joe Hanson asked if six weeks be enough time to change things if people object.  Tom said that he could organize Muni staff to come to Girdwood and go over it with people. Anyone who is interested could come to the meetings.

· John Gallup said anyone can access the Title 21 tables and charts for Girdwood at the library or online.

· Dave Wilson said we should have our Title 21 subcommittee meet for a review session, and come to the next meeting, and recommend to move it forward.

· Julie Jonas asked if the new draft incorporated all of the Title 21 Subcommittee's recommendations, and she also wanted to know if we were being asked to adopt Chapter 9 or the schedule of presenting it to the Assembly. Tom said we are being asked to adopt Chapter 9.

· Joe said that if you go to the Muni homepage and click through to the Title 21 pages, it will work, but if you input the Title 21 url directly, you'll get a 404 error message.

· Julie asked if there was anything else driving this speeded up schedule, such as a large projects in the works. Tom said he didn't anticipate any big projects right away.

· Julie asked if Tom could explain the differences in the existing master planning process and the proposed new process. Tom said that there used to be a public notice process. The Planning and Zoning Commission used to advertise a public hearing. That will change.

· Julie told Tom that he didn't have to present this to the GBOS, because that's what the LUC was for, to work these things out. He could save himself a trip. Julie also said that she would be hesitant to approve anything sight unseen, without knowing if the Title 21 Subcommittee's recommendations were included.

· Dave Wilson asked if there could be a draft ready for the Committee before the next meeting, so we could see it. Tom said yes.

· Toby Preston asked how do the new regulations affect Winner Creek. He also said that all regulations create winners and losers. Now the candle makers are included, but what about the people who got left out.

· John Gallup said there were a lot of details in the uses. Halfway houses are a conditional use that would be allowed in our neighborhood. Everyone really needs to look closely at this.

· Ron thanked Tom and asked him to get the information to the Subcommittee as soon as possible.

· The Land Use Committee Title 21 Subcommittee will hold a public work session before the next LUC meeting to clarify whether or not any changes have been made to the new Chapter 9 since they last met. Further, they will explore and air chapter 9 in depth to clarify and further educate the community. Tom Nelson and or Planning staff will attend to explain all. The sub committee will report at the next LUC meeting, along with Tom Nelson and staff as needed.

· No future agenda items for LUC from attendees

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. 

